
Triathlon London

(Triathlon England - London Region)

Committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 1st April 2014 at 7pm.
Venue: South Bank University Technopark (London Road Entrance)
In attendance: 
Tom Chant, Jon Train, Phil Taylor,  Alan Spelling, Chris Skinner, Audrey Livingston, Andrzej Warhaftig, Claudio Casarotti, Sheila Horsman, James Ruskin.
AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence

Rohan Byles, John Lunt, Ian King, James Beckinsale

2. Review of previous minutes

Accepted for accuracy and approved.
3. Strategy and Business Plan

TC has updated the business plan with new names and dates. IK will input figures and budgets.
Action – TC to forward updated plan to committee for review at the next meeting.

4. Triathlon England AGM / EGM

There was a quick overview of the rationale behind the proposed changes to the regions at the forthcoming EGM, and the appointment to the Board of an Executive Director. CC queried the regional split into the super regions and TC responded that it was to even up the membership numbers to iro 5000.

5. Review of Constitution

These will be shared with all, possibly through Google Docs, and will incorporate the latest changes to roles and responsibilities.
Action – recommended constitution to committee for review as a shared document, to be ready for the AGM.

6. Reports – attached (paper in advance)

All reports that had been circulated were noted, TC emphasised the need for reports to be provided in advance, so that the meeting was not used for communication purposes. 

RB – 
1. ordered Leader, Mob and Age stickers to go on race numbers

2. meeting with Kingfisher race org next week to walk through requirements.

3. working on race results template to go on Tri Eng website.

AL - Spoken with Dan Bullock with regard to open water swims for CPD. Likely venue to be Serpentine, price would be circa £520, and per person £30 for 10 people. It would be expected that clubs would pay, and agreed Tri London would meet any shortfall.
Action – TL to cover any shortfall on the open water swim course.
AW - 
Suggested First Aid in Sport for both officials and coaches
Action – JT to review what is on offer in SE Region. 
PT – Juniors are under budget. Video swims taking place to check on techniques, with 2 more sessions to take place. 

The website has been updated. 

There could be a trial of 6 races for 17-19 year olds, 3 races to score, and possibly in conjunction with other regions.

CC – ZeroD will do an offer on wetsuits for children, with the next order to take place in July, so arrangements to be in place next season. There will be a meeting at the London Tri. Any purchases likely to be 60% of face value through a discount code. He is also looking for them (or another to sponsor a race), however such a decision would take a minimum of 90 days notice for a decision.

He has spoken with other providers, including “up and coming” brands who are keen to penetrate the UK market.

SH - showed off the ZeroD tri suits for the IRC team.

AS – Officials had been allocated to all races other than those in the Velo Park.

At the LTO course 7 out of 8 attended, all good officials.

There has been an NTO course which he has attended.

There are only 2 interested in the RTO course, so the venue will be cancelled.

Action – all reports to forwarded to the secretary a week prior to the meeting. 

7. QEOP Velopark and duathlon programme

JT indicated that multi sport events have been booked through the season. The first Monday Duathlon took place this week, with 70 competing out of 100 registered. There will be a summer series of 5 events under written by Tri England. 10 clubs have signed up to the summer series, and they will be putting on 11 races. It is hoped that these will move to becoming self-sustaining and a number of the clubs will continue to run these events next year when the support of Tri England has ended. 

There may be opportunities for the Academy to share the venue as well.

The circuit has built in timing loops and Tri England have bought the required transponders.

The site is live and taking bookings with Tri England members paying £10, and non-members £20. Overall they are looking for 95 places per race with 65 attending. It is hoped that they will add to the success of GoTri and Club Events and not take away from them.

8. Tri London AGM 2014 

To be 14th October.

9. Tri London Annual Awards event

Likely date to be 1st November, with Tri England voting from May.

Venue could be Museum of London, the Olympic Culdron being on display. With the programme to be abbreviated, with winners and those placing called up together, so as to allow more time to mingle. Guest speakers still to be identified.
Action – A budget of £3500 agreed for the Awards event. 
10. AOB

TC - from the Club Chairs meeting, actions required to develop a junior section; and the next one to take place 4th September.

JT – To be last meeting at the Technopark, his office and future meeting venues to be clarified.

TC – IK will be resigning, so needs to be a note in “We Live By the River” for a replacement Treasurer.
Action – JT, JR to arrange for a suitable note for a volunteer. 
11. Date of next meeting

To be 17th July. To be confirmed, and venue similarly.

